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Our December demonstrator is none other than our very own Jim Rodgers. Jim is such a 
well accomplished turner, who has produced books and videos to help us all be safer and 
better turners. Jim is incredibly talented at simplifying complex techniques in a manner 
where the average turner can learn and try new ways of turning. 

Jim will be showing us some of the tools he has made to make turning easier. These will be tools we can make, using 
items readily available. Jim will be using videos and discussion to teach members how to re-create these tools for 
their use. Jim will discuss the negative rake scrapper, and show us how to make one. 

The product from the demonstration will be a decorated lidded box, but the real take-away will be the opportunity to 
learn how to make tools, and, to enjoy the wit, humor, and expertise, of a very accomplished turner. One of our own 
members, Jim Rodgers. 

AND………….Jim says their will be a drawing, for those in attendance, for prizes at the end! You don’t want to miss 
this demonstration. 

See you there. 

Jim Rodgers 
December Demonstrator 

Adding Homemade Tools to Our Arsenal 
December 10th 
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The Bay Area Woodturners Association is a local chapter 
of the American Association of Woodturners.  Our pur-
pose is to provide a meeting place for local turners to 
share ideas and techniques and to educate the general 
public regarding the art of turning.  The Association usu-
ally meets the second Saturday of each month. The Asso-
ciation periodically sponsors exhibitions and demonstra-
tions by local and internationally known turners. 
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2022-2023 Event Schedule

December 10th 
Jim Rodgers 

8:30-12:00 

January 19th 2023 
Annual BAWA Party 

11:00-2:00 

Club Meetings 
Club Meetings- 

 
Guests are welcome to attend in person or via zoom by request 
to: membership@bayareawoodturners.org.  

See bayareawoodturners.org/ for club information. 
 
BAWA Officers Meeting -  
The Association’s officer meetings are held each month. Contact Steve Gris-
wold at: president@bayareawoodturners.org for more information. 

Meetings are held on the 2nd Saturday on each month.  We meet in person 
with attendance simultaneously available via zoom.  Meetings are held at the 
PHEC Woodturning Center at 1 Santa Barbara Road, Pleasant Hill, CA.  The 
doors open and the simultaneous zoom session starts at 8:30am. The meeting 
start time is 9:00am. See our website at bayareawoodturners.org for more 
information. 
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Rockler Helps BAWA Members 

BAWA members receive a 10% discount when purchasing 
directly at the Concord Rockler Store  at: 

http://www.rockler.com/retail/stores/ca/concord-store.  

Mention your BAWA membership when checking out, to 
receive your discount. Rockler also donates part of the pro-
ceeds back to the club which help support our Holiday Party 
raffle.  

 

 
We want members and others with items to sell or trade, ser-
vices to render or if you’re just looking to find a specific item 
from fellow BAWA members.  
 
Please send ads to Louie Silva at: 
newslettereditor@bayareawoodturners.org 

 
You can’t beat the price...FREE!! 

As you probably know, our annual Holiday Party will be held on January 14th, 2023 at the Elks 
Lodge in Walnut Creek. We’re excited about this year‘s event, and we're doing everything we 
can to make it live up to the expectations you have based on the great parties of past 
years.  There will be more information to follow on how to get your tickets, but for now, we need 
your help! 
 
At past parties, some of the events that have been most attractive to members have been the si-
lent auction and the raffle. We’re soliciting donations from the businesses that we as woodturners 
frequent, but we also need your help. If you have anything that you can donate such as wood, 
tools, project materials, wine, gift certificates…use your imagination, we would appreciate any 
and all contributions. 
 
You can either drop these items off at the December meeting, or contact me, Larry Batti, 
at larrybattiwoodturning@gmail.com or call me at (925) 997-9548, and we can figure out a 
handoff that’s mutually convenient for both of us. 
 
We hope that you’ll come to the party and bring your loved ones, and again, any contributions 
you can make to the success of the party would be greatly appreciated! 
See you then, and thank you! 
 
Larry Batti 
BAWA, Member at Large  
larrybattiwoodturning@gmail.com 
(925) 997-9548 

Holiday Party in January 
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Turn-A-Thon 

In November BAWA hosted its first Turn-A-Thon.  It wasn’t the largest turnout BAWA has seen but everyone stayed busy getting ready for 
the Holiday Art and Craft Sale.  Fueled by coffee and donuts, the twenty attendees made Room 108 a hive of activity with people prepping, 
finishing, appraising, pricing, labeling, and, of course, turning.  There was no wood raffle but there was a huge cache of wood available to 
all.  The store and the library were also open for business. 
 
Jim Rodgers and David Bentley spent most of the morning fine-tuning the latest iteration of AV equipment.  John Langen spent the morning 
upgrading the latest lathe acquisition to variable speed and installing a new circuit board on a drill press. 
 
Various members stopped in to donate products they had made at home.  Stacks of bowls, ornaments, utensils, and more were socked away 
for the show and sale.  It was a very satisfying and productive morning.  Thanks to all who attended. 
 
Thanks to all the hard work and contributions from so many of our members, the MDAE Show and Sale on December 3 was a huge suc-
cess.  Attendance was high despite the rain, and sales were excellent, benefiting the Diablo Woodturning Center where so many of us have 
taken classes to learn this great craft of woodturning.  A huge thanks goes out to every one who helped with the Turn-A-Thon or who con-
tributed items for sale.  

Cindy Navarro 
inspects her blank 

Dave Bentley  
multitasks 

Pamela Kapoor 
picks a blank 

Rick Kalish mans the store Items for sale Vern Stovall shows 
good technique 

Anna Duncan cuts blanks Roberta Zorzynski’s bowl Larry Batti watches Joel Albert Appraising some bowls 

Some of the sale items Bowls by the stack Rick Kalish roughs a 
blank 

Joel Albert shapes a 
handle 

So many bowls, so 
little time 

A sampling of sale items Beginning a box Carl Mercer’s parting John Langen upgrades a Nova  Roberta  cleans up 
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President’s Letter 
December 2022 

Our BAWA Website  
 
Greetings everybody - I hope you had a great Thanksgiving and are looking forward to the holidays! 
 
As we near the end of the year I’ve been looking back at all we have done in BAWA this year and I 

see that it’s time to give everyone a little update on the state of our website. Over the months I have received com-
ments and suggestions from BAWA members and have implemented most of those, including typos and other tweaks 
to improve the site.  Keep the suggestions coming! 
 
At this point, the one change I would like to point out is that we have added a new videos page to the site.  As you 
know, many of our members and officers teach at the Diablo Woodturning Center in the same room in which we hold 
our BAWA meetings every month.  The “cross pollination” between BAWA and Diablo Woodturning Center is 
unique in the nation and provides tremendous added benefits to all of us.  As part of that, we have been adding more 
and more videos that are designed specifically as teaching tools for the classes at the Diablo Woodturning Center.  Up 
until recently those were all done by Jim Rogers, so those videos could be found in the Jim Rodgers videos section of 
the website.  We are now initiating a move to include videos by some of the other instructors so for ease of use we 
have now moved all of those videos into their own page.  I invite you to check it out in the Resources section of the 
site under Videos/ Woodturning Classes. 
 
I think this is a great resource not only for folks taking classes but for any of us who want to watch a demo in an area 
of interest.  There are a lot of woodturning videos on the Internet, and they range from excellent to confusing to 
downright dangerous.  I like watching our BAWA website videos as I know that I will be receiving sound advice both 
for skills and safety.  I hope you find these valuable too!   
 
Reminder: if you ordered a Vicmark chuck through John Cobb, remember that John plans to have the chucks availa-
ble for pick-up at the December 10 meeting. 
 
Stay safe and keep on turning, 
Steve Griswold
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BAWA NEWS & NOTES 

Faces of BAWA 

The 2023 Oregon Woodturning Symposium is now open 
for Registration.  
https://www.oregonwoodturningsymposium.com/
Register/Registration-Store 
 
March 17th - 19th, 2023 at the Albany Fair and Expo Cen-
ter see world renowned demonstrators: Eric Lofstrom, 
Keith Gotschall, Trent Bosch, Mike Mahoney, Stuart Bat-
ty, Nick Cook, Nick Agar, Cynthia Carden, Rebecca 
DeGroot, and Sally Ault.  Also be inspired by the Instant 
Gallery, enjoy the company of turners from all over and 
spend time and money at the vendor booths.  
 
Hope to see you there. 

February 2022.  The  arrival 
of the club’s new Robust 
American Beauty lathe. 
 
The Moving Crew (from left 
to right): John Langen, Verm 
Stovall, Jim Campbell, Tony 
Wolcott, Larry Batti, Steve 
Griswold, Jan Blumer, Louie 
Silva  
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Membership News 
By Anna Duncan 
 
Our membership has rebounded as we learn to live with Covid. As of October 1st we have 164 members.  We can now attend 
BAWA meetings in person. In person meeting attendance is growing with each monthly meeting and members report enjoying 
getting back together socially and having access to the library, the store, and the wood raffle.   
 
With in-person meetings and our desire to continue providing 6 professional woodturning demonstrations each year, our ex-
penses are back to what they were before the pandemic.  You know where this is going, right?  The Board decided in late Sep-
tember that BAWA dues will resume at $60 for 2023 as was the rate before the pandemic.  Still a great price for all the value 
we get from membership, including: 
· Demonstrations, member show & tell, wood raffle, woodturning supply store and library at meetings 
· Two social events per year 
· Website and newsletter full of woodturning information 
· Meet ups with friends who share your passion for woodturning. 
 
With that established it is renewal season and now is the time to pay your dues for next year. There are a couple of ways to 
renew: 
· You can use the BAWA website and follow the instructions for renewal using a credit card…same process as previous 

years 
· You can send a check to our treasurer at Rick Nelson, 1548 Webb Lane, Walnut Creek, CA 94595 
· You can pay in person at upcoming BAWA meetings 
 
One other membership related item; individuals who join BAWA between now and the end of the year will pay $60 which 
will cover the remainder of 2022 and all of 2023. Please share this information with anyone you know who may be interested 
in joining the Club. 
 
We’d really like to be finished with renewals by the end of the year, so I encourage you all to renew ASAP. 
 
If you have any issues with renewal, please contact me at membership@bayareawoodturners.org. 
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